
Car Parking 

 

 

October 2018 

 

Ref 3483 

 

Dear Jane 
 
Please find below the response to your recent Freedom of Information enquiry from Weston Area 
Health NHS Trust. 
 
Please could you provide me with the following information under the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
How much money did the trust raise from car parking charges in each of the last two financial years - 
2016/17 and 2017/18? Include a breakdown of staff and visitor/patient parking if possible. 
 
2016/2017 
Total Cash received from Public Car Park   £407670.85 
Total Cash and Payroll Deductions received from Staff  £151369.39 
Total Monies Raised 2016/17     £559039.24 
 
2017/2018 
Total Cash received from Public Car Park   £336000.60 
Total Cash and Payroll Deductions received from Staff  £146760.63 
Total Monies Raised 2017/18     £482761.23 
 
Please be aware that the cost of providing and maintaining WAHT Car Parking facilities for Public and 
Staff were not requested in this FOI so the figures supplied are Gross Income only, before costs.  
 
 
How much money was raised from parking fines in each of the last two financial years - 2016/17 and 
2017/18? Include a breakdown of staff and visitor/patient fines if possible. 
 
None, Parking fines are not levied 
 
Have you increased the cost of parking in your car parks during the last financial year - between 
2016/17 and 2017/18? Please give a breakdown of how much parking has increased by. 
 
No, WAHT has not increased car parking charges in either of the two financial years 2016/17 or 
2017/18 
 
Do you charge for disabled parking? 
 
No, WAHT does not charge for disabled parking 
 
 
 



I trust that your request has been satisfactorily answered, but I should advise you that you have the 
right to complain about this response by reference to the complaints procedure of the Weston Area 
Health NHS Trust, in which case you should write to me at this email address.  
  
If you remain dissatisfied with the decision of the Trust following your complaint, you may write to 
the Information Commissioner, whose address is: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 

 

  



Ref 3537 

 

Dear Robert 

 

Please find below the response to your recent Freedom of Information enquiry from Weston Area 

Health NHS Trust. 

 

1. Do hospitals in your area charge patients/visitors to park in their own car park?     Yes 

2. If so, how much do they charge?  

Free for the first 30 minutes 

up to 1 hour  £2.20 

up to 2 hours £3.40 

over 2 hours £4.20 

               3.       Daily Car Parking Charges 

See above 

4.  Weekly Car Parking Charges 

Staff  

£4.00 

Visitors  

5 parking tickets £7.50 unlimited time 

10 parking tickets £15.00 unlimited time 

5.  Car Parking Charges for Blue Badge Holders 

Free 

6.  Car Parking Charges for Staff 

10p per hour 

7. Do the hospitals operate their car park under a PFI contract? 

No 

 



 

I trust that your request has been satisfactorily answered, but I should advise you that you have the 

right to complain about this response by reference to the complaints procedure of the Weston Area 

Health NHS Trust, in which case you should write to me at this email address.  

  

If you remain dissatisfied with the decision of the Trust following your complaint, you may write to 

the Information Commissioner, whose address is: 

 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 

 

January 2019  

Ref 3642 

Dear Stuart.  

Subject to the Freedom of Information Act, I would like to request the following information in the 
relation to the Trust and associated hospitals. 

 Do you currently manage your car parking inhouse or do you contract to a third party? 
 InHouse 

 If you do employ a parking operator to manage your parking services, who is your 
current parking provider? 

 N/A 
 What is the exact date/s your current contract/s terminate? 

 N/A 
 What date do you expect to go to tender? 

 N/A 

I trust that your request has been satisfactorily answered, but I should advise you that you have the 

right to complain about this response by reference to the complaints procedure of the Weston Area 

Health NHS Trust, in which case you should write to me at this email address.  

If you remain dissatisfied with the decision of the Trust following your complaint, you may write to 

the Information Commissioner, whose address is: 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 

 


